
 People’s Baptist Church 
 

Welcome 
 

As a courtesy, please turn off all cell phones during service times. 

*Assisted listening devices are available at the Sound Booth* 
 

August 13, 2023 
 
 

 

 
Greeting and Announcements 

Prayer 

Hymn: 79, To God be the Glory 

Hymn/Choir: 241, Our Great Savior 

Missions Minute 

Prayer 

Dismiss Children for Children’s Church 

Hymn: 549, Like a River Glorious 

Special Music: Daniel Griffin 

Message: Pastor Ramler 

Closing Hymn 

Prayer 

 
 

     
 

Sun 8/13         2:00 pm    Autumn Lake Nursing Home Ministry 

  3:30 pm    Spring Arbor Nursing Home Ministry 

                        4:45 pm    Choir Practice 

Tues 8/15        7:00 pm    Deacon’s Meeting & Ladies’ Missionary 

                                         Fellowship Meeting 

Wed 8/16        7:00 pm    Prayer Meeting, Youth Group Event & 

                                         Children’s Program 

Fri 8/18           4:00 pm    FCA Home Volleyball Game                  

 

 
 

    

Sun 8/20         6:00 pm    Year End Financial Report 

                       7:15 pm     Birthday Fellowship 

Sat 8/26          9:00 am   GNC Training 

 5:30 pm   College & Career Activity 

Sun 8/27                  Guest Speaker: Glen Shank 

                       1:30 pm     Tranquility Nursing Home Ministry 

                       7:15 pm     Yac N Snac at Parsonage 

Sat 9/2            4:00 pm     Rebert Baby Shower 

                          Announcements 

Nursery Workers:  Nursery workers are needed for Sunday 

mornings and evenings and also Wednesday evenings.  There is a 

sign-up sheet on the bulletin board for volunteers to help fill slots for 

the nursery. 
 

4’s and 5’s Class:  There has been a temporary room change for the 

4’s and 5’s Beginner’s Sunday School and Children’s Church 

classes. They will take place in Room 210 until further notice.  
 

Ladies’ Retreat, Camp Rapidan: All ladies are invited to attend the 

fall Ladies Retreat at Camp Rapidan on Sept. 23.  Claudia Barba 

will be the speaker.  Registration must be in before Sept. 1.  

Registrations fill up fast. Sign up online at www.camprapidan.com. 
 

Baby Shower: PBC Ladies! We will be having a Baby Shower for 

Andie Rebert on Saturday, September 2 at 4:00 pm. Please RSVP and 

sign up to bring a food item on the bulletin board in the foyer. The 

Reberts’ registry can be found on the Target website. Contact Hilary 

Young with any questions at 240-405-5809. 
 

In the Streets: Volunteers are needed to participate in our tent 

ministry during In the Streets, Saturday, September 9.  Please see the 

bulletin board in the lobby to sign-up for a 1½ hour time slot.  See 

Jonny Rebert with any questions. 
 

Good News Clubs: We have permission again this year to be in 

Butterfly Ridge Elementary on Mondays 3:30-5pm and Hillcrest 

Elementary on Wednesdays 3:30-5pm. If you would like to help, see 

Pastor Ramler for the proper forms. The clubs begin in October and 

end in April. Please let Pastor Ramler know if you can attend the 

training on Aug. 26 from 9 am till noon.  
 

 
 

Happy Birthday 
 

Aug 14  Pastor Ramler                 Aug 19 Tiffany Nguyen  

Aug 16  Ariel Brown                               Aug  20 Aria Rebert  

Aug 16  Ezekiel Valor                             Aug 17  Grady Bogley                              

Aug  22 Beth Parsons     Aug 17  Tim Trietley        

   
 

Happy Anniversary 
 

                                Aug 17 Alan & Dotty Ashley  

 

 
 

   August 13 August 20 

CHILDREN’S MINISTRIES 

Elementary –  

Muniz 

Lea-Wilson 

Koffman 

Scott 

Annor 

Beginners – C. Briggs Harrells 

 

Nicole P. 

Jonathan A. 

Toddlers - C. Black Grimms Cairna M. 

Sara G. 

Nursery* 

Sunday School Elaine W. Volunteer needed 

Morning Worship Jill B. 

Becky B. 

Hilary Y.  

Volunteer needed 

Evening Service Cairna M. 

Pearl A. 

Pearl A. 

Shelly G. 

Wednesday Barb B. 

Volunteer needed 

Hilary Y. 

Emily W. 
* Coordinator - Tammie Watson; ** Toddlers (2-4 yrs.) 

 

 

Missionary of the Week   
Rapidan Baptist Camp  - Rochelle, VA  This year the Lord has 

allowed nearly 400 people to attend camp from many area churches 

for our winter and spring retreats. It was an exciting time to serve 

youth as well as adults. We also saw the Lord provide for our Lake 

& Dam project. The work is now complete and we are so pleased 

with the finished results!  We praise the Lord for providing all the 

funds necessary to complete the work. As we tie up the summer 

camping season and prepare for fall activities, please continue to 

keep our staff and campers in prayer. We are excited for what God 

will do in the hearts of our campers. Many important, life-changing 

decisions are made at camp. 22 campers made salvation decisions 

this summer! If the Lord wills, our desire is to begin raising funds 

once again for our cabin project. Please pray for this process as we 

secure county approval and find workers and volunteers to improve 

the cabin facilities. 

 
 

 
 

      This Week  Year-To-Date 

Tithes & Offerings Giving                 $      12,593.00 $    49,235.20 

Tithes & Offerings Budget Needs      $        8,582.13 $    51,492.78 

Faith Promise Giving       $           675.00 $      3,745.00 

Faith Promise Budget Needs    $           716.98 $      4,301.88 

 

 
 

 
 

Sunday School      73      Sunday Morning       145 

Sunday Evening      56  

This Week’s Events 

Order of AM Service  

Attendance Report for August 6, 2023 

Stewardship Report for August 6, 2023 

Special Coming Events 


